LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

October 18, 2007

DRAFT DRAFT DRAFT

Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:15 p.m. in the School Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Becky Hillard, co chairperson; Pam Goodin, Linda Lindsey and Karen Day.  There were no guests.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

08-005 Motion was made by Pam Goodin and seconded by Becky Hillard to accept the minutes from the September 13, 2007 regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

Jennifer Lewis presented to the SBDM Council the analysis report for KPR test scores. Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that these results might change somewhat. A new CD update was released on Tuesday by the State Department of Education.  This new release may affect student data.  Mrs. Lewis reported to the SBDM Council that our overall results are good with a score of 87 we are close to reaching our goal of 87.7

Think Link reports were reviewed and discussed. 

Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that Angela Bennett, part-time ESS employee, has accepted a full time position with our pre-school for the remainder of the year.

Mrs. Lewis and Linda Reed reviewed thirty-five applications for the part-time ESS position.  Three applicants were interviewed.  The interview committee recommends the hiring of Trish Wilson. Mrs. Wilson previously worked full time at Grace Heartland.  The SBDM Council accepted this recommendation by consensus.

Policy # 10.03, Procedures for Fifth Year Primary, was presented to the SBDM Council for the second reading and adoption of the purposed changes.  The SBDM Council reviewed the policy and made no additions or corrections.  08-006 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Karen Day to accept the policy changes.  The motion carried.

Policy #01.15, Council Committee Guidelines, was presented to the SBDM Council for review. Discussion was held and no changes were made.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that she is looking into a way to receive funding for a program called “Read 180”.  This program is an intense reading program that will target students that are 1.5 grade levels below normal. This program will target next year’s 3rd graders or if funding becomes available earlier, we will target 2nd graders.  This program is a product of Scholastic.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that “Round Table Discussion” with Hardin County Board of Education meetings will take place in January or February of 2008.  The discussion will be set up with all feeder schools meeting together. The SBDM Council reviewed last years meeting outline and made a few notes.  The meeting format for the upcoming meeting has not been established.

The SBDM Council reviewed the last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time. 

Financial reports for September were presented and approved.

Daily enrollment report was reviewed.

The SBDM Council did set a November meeting date for November 29, 2007, at 3:15 p.m. in the school media center.

The October 18, 2007, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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